Human Services Commission Agenda
Thursday, October 3, 2013

Special Meeting — 6:00 p.m.

Loveland City Council Chambers, 500 E 3" Street

City of Loveland

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for citizens and does not discriminate on the basis of
disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or gender. The City will make reasonable
accommodations for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act. For more information, please contact
the City’s ADA Coordinator at bettie.qreenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-3319.
Wifi access is now available throughout the Municipal Building — User I.D. is COLGuest and the password is accesswifi.

Call to Order

Chair Street

Council Update

Councilor Trenary

Approval of Minutes from the September 26, 2013 meeting.
Minutes Attached

Commission Vote

Changes to the Grant Guide

V. . ) ) Commission Vote
Continue with changes to the grant process for 2014. See attachment to the minutes.

V. New Business Commission & Staff

VI. | Adjourn Chair Street
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	Thursday, October 3, 2013
	HSC 9-26-13.pdf
	Present at the meeting:
	Absent from the meeting:
	Commissioners:  Ally Miller, Marcy Yoder, and Melody Bettenhausen
	These minutes are a general summary of the meeting.
	Call to Order
	Approval of the Previous Meeting Minutes
	Commissioner Greene requested changes to the minutes.  She added, to the Community Partnership Office Update, her stated concern, “after a year or more in the program participants may not have housing when they return to the community.”  Under Moving ...
	Commissioner Greene made a motion to approve the August 22nd meeting minutes with revisions. Commissioner Hitchcock seconded and passed unanimously.
	Public Comments  Alouette Greenidge, a former commissioner, attended the meeting to say “goodbye” and thanked the commissioners for the experience.
	City Manager and City Attorney – 1996 Resolution  The City Manager, Bill Cahill, commented that he appreciates the important work that the commission does.  Mr. Cahill stated that the boards and commissions are created by the City Council for specific...
	Deputy City Attorney, Judy Schmidt, stated that an ordinance governs over a resolution, it is an entire charge and they aren’t directly in conflict with each other.  The HSC will be asked to provide advice to the council on things that are human serv...
	Some of the concerns that commissioners had:
	Requests will expand the work the HSC does beyond the grant process.
	The integrity of the annual allocation process wouldn’t be maintained. Agencies could plead their need directly to City Council instead of going through the grant process.
	If information about an agency is needed, the Community Partnership Office can provide information regarding the services.
	Mr. Cahill stated that if a request is referred to the HSC the range of recommendation is wide open, it doesn’t mean you have to say “yes” or the HSC could say, “The HSC isn’t willing to consider this request outside of the grant process.”  The recent...
	Ms. Schmidt stated the value in the HSC’s recommendation isn’t so much in the size or scope, but in the service that is provided by the organization.
	Councilor Trenary commented that City Council members with a lot of experience with boards and commissions would be very critical of anything that came to them that wasn’t looked at by the appropriate board or commission.  As new councilors learn what...
	Vice Chair Paulson stated, “We sincerely want to fulfill our duty.”
	Mr. Cahill clarified the roles of the commission and staff.  The role of staff is to inform and recommend:  accurate, timely, unbiased professional analysis and recommendation.  The role of the board is to give policy direction:  consider technical re...
	Open meetings law requires that policy direction is not done through email.  It is best to reply only to staff, replying to all is not recommended as it can easily become an illegal meeting.  Ms. Schmidt stated that any time three or more members meet...
	Regarding agencies that can’t accommodate a site visit by the deadline, Chair Street commented that agencies need to be treated equally, so extending a deadline for one, should extend them for all.  It was the opinion of Commissioner Greene that you d...
	No action was taken regarding the rules of site visits.
	A motion was made by Commissioner Paulson to extend the meeting time to 8:00, seconded by Commissioner Greene and passing unanimously.
	Moving the HSC Meeting Day of the Month
	Motion to move this discussion from item 8 to 5 on the agenda was made by Commissioner Greene and seconded by Commissioner Taylor passing unanimously.  Commissioners were concerned with having enough room for the public.  The City Council Chambers wou...
	Discussion ensued about having enough time to finish changes to the grant.  Commissioner Greene motioned to schedule a special meeting on October 3rd in the Council Chambers.  Seconded by Commissioner Lewis and passing unanimously.
	City Council Liaison Update Councilor Trenary stated that the flood side-tracked City Council’s normal business.
	Community Partnership Office Update
	Staff Liaison Hade commented on the flood and the Disaster Assistance Center.  There have been 1,200 volunteers at the donation center.
	Changes to the Grant Guide
	See attached.
	Discussion regarding the question:  Does the pre-app list of populations served eliminate Q7 on the application?  Commissioner Greene motioned to eliminate Q7 on the application, seconded by Vice Chair Paulson and passing unanimously.
	Discussion on Budgets:  Commissioner Greene motioned to add to question 24 on the application, “How did you derive the information used for this budget?” with no commissioner score (as is) and look at it again in a year to see if one is needed, second...
	Propose New or Change Application Question:  Discussion on tracking permanent outcomes.  Vice Chair Paulson motioned to not include this question in the grant application, seconded by Commissioner Greene and passing unanimously.
	Discussion over the question:  Would funding for this program create new hire opportunities/ increase employment?  Commissioner Greene motioned to not add this question to the application, seconded by Commissioner Taylor and passing unanimously.
	Commissioner Hitchcock made a motion to start the October 3rd meeting with Grant changes (items in orange on the attachment), seconded by Vice Chair Paulson and passing unanimously.
	New Business None
	Adjournment
	2014 Grant changes worksheet 3rd Round.pdf
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